
 
 

 

 
October 19, 2023 

 
 
TO:  Regional Street Naming Committee 
 
FROM:  Stephen Hein, Regional Street Naming Coordinator (RSNC) 

Licensed Engineer – Engineering & Cap. Projects Div. 
 
SUBJECT:  October 19, 2023, Regional Street Naming Memo   
 
 
Regional Street Naming Committee:  
 
One application for naming or renaming of existing streets, easements, or alleyways has been 
submitted for consideration. The application is as followed:  

 
New Business 

1) Renaming Threlkel Street to Cares Drive 
An application to rename Threlkel Street to Cares Drive between Fourth and Seventh 
Street (see exhibit A) was received on July 31, 2023. The street is located within the City 
of Reno and runs in a north-south direction. Three physical addresses, the Applicants 
(Washoe County Housing and Homeless Services Department), are anticipated to change 
as a result of this renaming. The Applicant requested to rename the street to avoid 
confusion with spelling and to better align with the services provided at this location (the 
Cares Campus).  
Washoe County GIS performed due diligence by checking the newly proposed street 
names against the Master Street Directory for any existing, duplicate, or similar-sounding 
street names for the purpose of emergency management. The primary name choice, 
Cares Drive, is unique and has been accepted into the Street Reservation List.  

 
 

 
 


